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MINUTES          

TOWN BOARD 

TOWN OF OSSINING 

MARCH 9, 2021 

REGULAR MEETING 

7:30 P.M. 

 

THIS MEETING WAS HELD VIA VIDEO CONFERENCING ONLY 

Pursuant to Governor’s Executive Order 202.1 dated March 12, 2020 

 

 

SUPERVISOR 

Dana A. Levenberg 

 

COUNCILMEMBERS 

Elizabeth R. Feldman         Gregory G. Meyer 

Jackie G. Shaw  Northern Wilcher, Jr. 

 

 

I. CALL TO ORDER-PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE-ROLL CALL 

 

The Regular Meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Ossining was held on 

March 9, 2021 via video conference, pursuant to Governor’s Executive Order 

202.1 dated March 12, 2020. The meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. by 

Supervisor Dana A. Levenberg. Members of the Board present were: 

Councilmembers Jackie G. Shaw, Elizabeth R. Feldman, Northern Wilcher, Jr., 

and Gregory G. Meyer. Also present were Town Counsel Christie Tomm-

Addona, Budget Officer Victoria Cafarelli, and Deputy Town Clerk Martha C. 

Quituisaca. 

 

II. ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

Supervisor Levenberg announced the following:  

 

The CDC announced yesterday more guidance for vaccinated individuals, 

including relaxed recommendations when it comes to small, indoor gatherings.  

This is a giant step for many of our senior citizens and those who have been 

separated from loved ones for a year. Residents should keep in mind that in New 

York State, gatherings at private residences are still limited to 10 people indoors. 

Starting on March 22nd, the state will update its guidance to allow outdoor 

private events at up to 25 people and outdoor public events at up to 200. This is 

all very exciting. Of course, we do not know how this will impact summer camps, 

graduations, and other warm-weather traditions but we are coordinating with 

State and County officials to prepare for the future.  

 

We also learned today that eligibility for vaccines has been expanded in New 

York to now include people over the age of 60.  Appointments will begin opening 

up starting tomorrow, March 10.  Additionally, public facing government 

employees, non-profit workers, and essential building service workers are 

eligible for the vaccine starting March 17.  We are very grateful to hear this 

news as these additions to the eligibility criteria will apply for most Town staff 

members.  All eligible individuals can be vaccinated at all sites except 

pharmacies, which are limited to those over 60 years old and teachers.  Visit 

covid19vaccine.healthy.ny.gov to learn more and check your eligibility.  

 

Over 150,000 people have been vaccinated in Westchester County, and 

nationwide, more individuals have now received at least one vaccine dose than 

the total number of people who have tested positive since the pandemic began 

one year ago.  These are promising numbers!  
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Of course, despite these positive reports, the pandemic is still not over.  Everyone 

still must wear a mask in public, limit non-essential travel, quarantine if exposed 

to a positive case, and get tested if you don’t feel well.  Testing is still readily 

available in Ossining. On Sunday, testing will be available at the Ossining 

Community Center, courtesy of Westchester Medical Center. You must make an 

appointment to receive a test. You can reserve a spot by calling 914-202-4530 or 

by visiting the Westchester Medical Center website, selecting their preferred 

language, and following the links for the Diagnostic Testing Appointment 

Request. The website lists the Ossining Rec Center as a Mobile Testing site.  

 

On Saturday, the Village of Ossining will break ground on a memorial to victims 

of COVID-19. The ceremony will be shared on Facebook Live on the Town and 

Village account. The memorial will be a solemn place to remember the 2.6 

million deaths around the world and 525,000 thousand lost in the United States. 

Nearly everyone has lost a member of their families or a close friend, and I will 

be joined by other elected officials on Saturday in their honor. The livestream 

will begin at 10am.  

 

The Ossining community continues to come together and offer relief to each 

other. With the Johnson & Johnson vaccine arriving, the COVID Angels 

initiative is working hard to connect local senior residents with vaccines. If you 

know a senior who is struggling to navigate the registration process, please 

contact us at OTownVaccineAngels@gmail.com. A giant shout out to Joan 

Dengler for helping overseeing the day to day management of the initiative. We 

are so grateful for your commitment. Our COVID Angels volunteers help 

seniors navigate the frustrating process to find appointments for vaccines. They 

will even help seniors arrange for transportation if needed. We also learned this 

week that the Westchester County Paratransit program is providing rides for 

seniors and disabled constituents to vaccination appointments.  Residents can 

call (914) 995-7272 to make a reservation.  Reservations need to be made 24 

hours in advance to allow for scheduling.  Remember vaccines don’t beat 

COVID, vaccinations do and we are truly all in this together.  

 

Huge shout out to the Ossining Open Door, Ossining Volunteer Ambulance 

Corps, Town Senior Nutrition Program Staff, and many other volunteer 

organizations for helping to get dozens of people vaccinated this weekend at the 

State pop-up site in Ossining.  The slots filled up very quickly with our hard to 

reach seniors, but hopefully more pop-ups will be coming to Ossining in the near 

future.  

 

The Town is also putting together a list of homebound seniors, who may need 

vaccines to come to them. There are currently no mobile vaccination units in 

New York State, but we feel that this may change with the single-shot Johnson & 

Johnson vaccine. If you know a homebound senior who may need a mobile unit 

to receive a vaccine, please contact me at 914-762-6001 or by email at 

dlevenberg@townofossining.com.  

 

The Westchester County is offering an exam for people looking to become police 

officers. The Ossining Police Department has released a series of videos to help 

people learn how to sign up for the exam. If your internet access is limited, you 

can visit the police station lobby where they’ve set up an “application station.” 

Sign-ups for the exam are allowed until the end of the month and the police 

department will be sharing reminders until then. If you are not interested in 

becoming a police officer, Westchester County offers a whole host of civil service 

exams for positions ranging from office work to engineering. The Town, along 

with all other municipalities, fire districts, and school districts, are required to 

hire off of these civil service lists for most positions. So please, visit 

humanresources.westchestergov.com to learn more about all civil service exams 

and positions open across the County.   

 

Every Tuesday in March, the Ossining PTA is partnering with local businesses 

for their Take Out Tuesday fundraiser. The money raised will go to support the 
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senior class of 2021. What a great way to support our students and local 

entrepreneurs! Don’t forget to mention the senior class of 2021 when you order. 

For a list of weekly businesses, visit the Ossining PTA Facebook page.  

 

The Living Art Event kicked off last week in a virtual collaboration between the 

Westchester Collaborative Theater and the Ossining Arts Council. The 2021 

LAE is dedicated to the memory of Joe Albert Lima, longtime WCT playwright, 

director, and actor who passed away last year. Lima was scheduled to direct the 

LAE in 2020. You can purchase tickets on the Westchester Collaborative 

Theater website.  

 

And finally, save the date for Thursday, April 8 from 7:30pm to 9pm for our 

next public workshop on the Comprehensive Plan.  Zoom information is 

available on the project’s website www.sustainableossining.com.  At this 

meeting, we will be seeking community feedback on draft goals as we continue 

through this process.  We ask that participants join via a computer to enhance 

their experience since this meeting will be interactive over Zoom.  But if you do 

not have access to a computer, we are planning some non-virtual ways to 

contribute to this process this spring, so stay tuned. 

 

Councilmember Feldman announced that Hudson Pharmacy on Spring ST will 

be distributing COVID-19 vaccines to people 60 years or older.     

 

III. LIAISON REPORTS 

 

IV. DEPARTMENTAL REPORT 

 

Comptroller Dale Brennan provided the Town Board with an update from the 

Finance Department. She additionally discussed how the water levy process is 

different due to COVID-19 relief policies that are helping people who are having 

a hard time paying their water bills. The audit this year will be virtual again.   

 

V. PUBLIC COMMENT ON AGENDA ITEMS 

 

VI. BOARD RESOLUTIONS 

 

A. Approval of Minutes—Regular Meeting – February 23, 2021 

 

Councilmember Shaw moved and it was seconded by Councilmember 

Wilcher that the following resolution be approved as amended. 

 

Resolved, that the Town Board of the Town of Ossining hereby approves the 

February 23, 2021 minutes of the Regular Meeting as presented. 

 

Motion: Carried 

 

B. Approval of Voucher Detail Report 

 

Councilmember Wilcher moved and it was seconded by Councilmember 

Shaw that the following resolution be approved.  

 

Resolved, that the Town Board of the Town of Ossining hereby approves the 

Voucher Detail Report dated March 9, 2021 in the amount of $394,927.18 

 

Motion: Carried 

 

C. Resolution – Authorizing Levy of Unpaid Water Charges on Town Tax Roll  

Councilmember Feldman moved and it was seconded by Councilmember 

Wilcher that the following resolution be approved. 
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WHEREAS, pursuant to an Inter-Municipal Agreement (“Water IMA”) 

dated January 1, 2002, the Village of Ossining supplies water to the 

Unincorporated area of the Town of Ossining (“Town Outside”) and directly 

bills consumers in the Town Outside for water supplied pursuant to the 

Water IMA, and  

 

WHEREAS, pursuant to the Water IMA, any water charge that is 

delinquent for three or more months shall be levied against the delinquent 

property by the Town and shall be subject to penalty in the manner provided 

by law, in which event, upon collection by the Town, the Town shall remit the 

amount collected to the Village of Ossining; and  

 

WHEREAS, pursuant to Section 198 of the Town Law, the Town of Ossining 

is authorized to levy unpaid water charges against delinquent properties; 

  

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that any water charges to a 

customer outside of the Village of Ossining corporate limits and in the Town 

of Ossining that is delinquent for three or more months that has not 

submitted a certification in accordance with Chapter 108 amendment to 

Public Service Law shall be levied against the delinquent property and shall 

be subject to penalty in the manner provided by law,  

 

AND BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Village Treasurer, on behalf 

of the Village Clerk of the Village of Ossining, shall file with the Supervisor 

of the Town of Ossining, as required by law, statements showing unpaid 

water charges to customers outside of the Village of Ossining corporate 

limits, but within the Town of Ossining, which are delinquent for three or 

more months and that such statements shall contain a brief description of the 

property upon which the water was used, the names of the persons or 

corporations liable to pay for the same and the amounts chargeable to each 

for the purposes of levy and enforcement under “Water Rents” and upon 

receipt of such statement, the Supervisor will transmit said statement of 

delinquent water charges to the Receiver of Taxes for levy against those 

delinquent properties. 

 

Supervisor Levenberg said the following in regard to the resolution: Each 

year, the Town adopts a resolution to levy any unpaid water charges onto the 

Town tax roll.  This year, some accounts have been kept off this list because 

they qualify for relief due to COVID-19.    

 

Motion: Carried 

 

D. Environmental Advisory Board Appointment 

Councilmember Wilcher moved and it was seconded by Councilmember 

Shaw that the following resolution be approved. 

 

Resolved, that the Town Board appoints David Margulis to the Town 

Environmental Advisory Board for a five year term to expire on December 

31, 2025.  

 

Supervisor Levenberg said the following in regard to the resolution: Tonight, 

we are very excited to be adding David Margulis to our Environmental 

Advisory Committee.  David is a volunteer with the New York/New Jersey 

Trail conference and really brings so much to the table.  We already have a 

standout EAC so with his appointment, we are actually increasing the 

number of members from five to six – the more volunteers to this advisory 

board, the merrier! 

 

Motion: Carried 
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E. Contract – Removal of Snow and Ice from County Roads 

Councilmember Wilcher moved and it was seconded by Councilmember 

Shaw that the following resolution be approved as amended. 

 

Resolved, that the Town Board of the Town of Ossining authorizes the 

Supervisor to sign an agreement with Westchester County Department of 

Public Works and Transportation for the Town to remove snow and ice from 

County roads within the Town’s jurisdiction and be compensated for the 

removal of snow and ice at the schedule of rates set forth in the contract and 

adjusted annually, for a five year term beginning October 1, 2020 and ending 

September 30, 2025.  

 

Supervisor Levenberg said the following in regard to the resolution: There 

are several County roads in our jurisdiction, and in exchange for the Town 

removing snow and ice from these roadways during storms, the Town is 

compensated with a set amount per mile of roadway detailed in the contract.  

The amount changes annually in accordance with the County tax levy 

throughout the five year contract. 

Motion: Carried 

 

F. Contract – Positive Youth Development Program 

Councilmember Feldman moved and it was seconded by Councilmember 

Shaw that the following resolution be approved. 

 

Resolved, that the Town Board of the Town of Ossining authorizes the 

Supervisor to sign an agreement with Westchester County for the Ossining 

Recreation Department to provide a Positive Youth Development Program, 

the ZUMBA Kids Program, with the Town reimbursed at an amount not to 

exceed $3,028.  

 

Supervisor Levenberg said the following in regard to the resolution: The 

Town is the “pass through” for some funds relating to youth programming 

through the Ossining Recreation Program.  Our Superintendent of 

Recreation Bill Garrison asked that the Town Board approve this contract 

for them to offer a ZUMBA Kids program with some reimbursement from 

the County for this program.  Hopefully we will be seeing more ZUMA-ing 

and less Zoom-ing in 2021! 

 

Motion: Carried 
 

G. 2020 Year End Budget Adjustments 

Councilmember Shaw moved and it was seconded by Councilmember 

Feldman that the following resolution be approved. 

 

Resolved, that the Town Board of the Town of Ossining approves the 

following budget adjustments for year end 2020: 
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Supervisor Levenberg said the following in regard to the resolution: As we close 

out the books for 2020 and prepare for our audit at the end of the month, we 

have some budget adjustments to make.   

 

Motion: Carried 

 

VII. CORRESPONDENCE TO BE RECEIVED AND FILED 

 

Councilmember Shaw moved and it was seconded by Councilmember Wilcher 

that the following resolution be approved. 

 

Resolved, that the Town Board of the Town of Ossining hereby accepts the 

following correspondence: 

 Town of Ossining Zoning Board of Appeals Transcripts – 1/25/21 

o 49 Croton Dam RD 

o 13 Mancuso DR 

o 2 Minkel RD 

 Town Planning Board Minutes – 2/17/21 

 

Motion: Carried 

 

VIII. MONTHLY REPORTS 

 

Councilmember Shaw moved and it was seconded by Councilmember Feldman 

that the following resolution be approved. 
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Resolved, that the Town Board of the Town of Ossining hereby accepts the 

following monthly reports for the month of February 2021: 

 GE Helicopter 

 Town Building Department 

 Tax Receiver 

 Dale Cemetery 

 Town Supervisor 

 Town Clerk 

 

Motion: Carried 

 

IX. VISITOR RECOGNITION 

 

Visitors shall be accorded one (1) four (4) minute opportunity to speak 

 

X. ADJOURNMENT  

 

At 8:05 P.M., Councilmember Shaw motioned to adjourn to Executive Session 

for personnel, advice of counsel, and contracts and Councilmember Wilcher 

seconded.  

     

Motion Carried: Unanimously 

 

At 8:50 P.M., Councilmember Feldman motioned to leave Executive Session and 

Councilmember Wilcher seconded.  

  

       Motion Carried: Unanimously 

 

At 8:50 P.M., Councilmember Wilcher motioned to adjourn the Regular 

Meeting and Councilmember Shaw seconded.   

  

Motion Carried: Unanimously 

 

 

 

 

 

Approved:     _________________________ 

       Susanne Donnelly, Town Clerk 

 

 


